
I write in opposition of HB1408 that seeks to move the legislature to an annual process. It is bad 
enough having to check up on what you people are trying to ban or regulate or in some other 
way annoy me as a citizen of the state every other year, let alone making that something to look 
forward to every single January.  
The citizens of the state need that gap year breather in between our lovely legislators coming in 
to decide how we need to live our lives differently this time. Please keep the legislature as it is 
and enjoy your time off away from Bismarck. If it’s that important you can call emergency 
sessions. Vote yourselves a pay raise if that’s what this is about, just take the money and please 
stay home. 


